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• Section 1411(c) of the ACA requires
SSA to determine whether the name,
date of birth, SSN and attestation of
citizenship of individuals applying for
IAPs under the ACA are consistent with
information in SSA’s records.
• Section 205(r)(3) of the Social
Security Act (Act) permits SSA to
disclose, on a reimbursable basis, death
information to a Federal or State agency
that administers a Federally-funded
benefit other than pursuant to the Act to
ensure proper payment of such benefit.
Section 7213 of the Intelligence Reform
and Terrorism Prevention Act of 2004
provides SSA authority to add a death
indicator to verification routines that
the agency deems appropriate.
• Sections 202(x)(3)(B)(iv) and
1611(e)(1)(I)(iii) of the Act permit SSA
to disclose, on a reimbursable basis,
prisoner information to an agency
administering a Federal or Federallyfunded cash, food, or medical assistance
program for eligibility and other
administrative purposes under such
program.
We can also disclose information
when the purpose is compatible with
the purpose for which we collected the
information and is supported by a
published routine use (20 CFR 401.150).
The Privacy Act allows us to disclose
information maintained in a system of
records without consent of the record
subject to another party if such
disclosure is pursuant to a routine use
published in the system of records. 5
U.S.C. 552a(b)(3). A ‘‘routine use’’ must
be compatible with the purpose for
which SSA collected the information (5
U.S.C. 552a(a)(7)). Under SSA’s
regulations, SSA may publish a routine
use permitting it to disclose information
to another government entity for the
administration of other government
programs when the information
requested concerns eligibility, benefit
amounts, or other matters of benefit
status in a Social Security program and
is relevant to determining the same
matters in other programs. 20 CFR
401.150(c). SSA collects information
from applicants for, and beneficiaries of,
Social Security benefits to determine
entitlement and eligibility to such SSA
benefits and the amount of those
benefits. Under the new routine use and
in accordance with the ACA, SSA will
disclose information concerning
eligibility, benefit amounts, or other
matters of benefit status in a Social
Security program to DHHS/CMS for use
in making initial eligibility
determinations, and eligibility
redetermination and renewal decisions,
including appeal determinations for
IAPs, and certifications of exemption
under the ACA. Specifically, DHHS/
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CMS will use the information SSA
provides to determine entitlement and
eligibility in QHPs offered through an
Exchange, including the APTCs under
section 36B of the Internal Revenue
Code of 1986 and CSRs under section
1402 of the ACA; a State Medicaid
program under title XIX of the Act; the
CHIP under title XXI of the Act; a State
program under section 1331 of the ACA
establishing qualified BHPs; and a
certification of exemption pursuant to
section 1311(d)(4)(H) of the ACA. The
verification and disclosure of
information in our records to DHHS/
CMS for its use in administering the
health and income maintenance
programs under ACA and the Act, meet
the statutory and compatibility
requirements for routine use
disclosures.
IV. Effect of the Routine Use on the
Rights of Individuals
DHHS/CMS and SSA are subject to
Privacy Act requirements. Our
disclosures to DHHS/CMS are
compliant with the Privacy Act, the
ACA, and the Social Security Act. The
Privacy Act requires that our routine use
be compatible with the purpose for
which we collected the information. 5
U.S.C. 552a(a)(7) and (b)(3). In this case,
we collect the information we plan to
disclose in order to administer our
programs. We will disclose this
information to DHHS/CMS in
connection with the administration of
IAPs and certifications of exemption
under ACA. We have determined that
this is a compatible purpose under the
Privacy Act and our regulation. After we
disclose information to DHHS/CMS
under the new routine use, the
information is subject to the relevant
DHHS System of Records Notices. We
will enter into a Computer Matching
and Privacy Protection Act (CMPPA)
agreement with DHHS/CMS to support
the new routine use disclosures.
CMPPA agreements have specific
provisions to protect the privacy rights
of record subjects; to protect the
confidentiality and integrity of the
records; and to prohibit unauthorized
use of the records. Therefore, we do not
anticipate that the routine use will have
an unwarranted adverse effect on the
privacy or other rights of individuals
about whom we will disclose
information.
Kirsten J. Moncada,
Executive Director, Office of Privacy and
Disclosure, Office of the General Counsel.
[FR Doc. 2013–16099 Filed 7–3–13; 8:45 am]

DEPARTMENT OF STATE
[Public Notice 8372]

Culturally Significant Objects Imported
for Exhibition Determinations: ‘‘New
Photography 2013: Adam Broomberg
and Oliver Chanarin, Brendan Fowler,
Annette Kelm, Lisa Oppenheim, Anna
Ostoya, Josephine Pryde, and Eileen
Quinlan’’
Notice is hereby given of the
following determinations: Pursuant to
the authority vested in me by the Act of
October 19, 1965 (79 Stat. 985; 22 U.S.C.
2459), Executive Order 12047 of March
27, 1978, the Foreign Affairs Reform and
Restructuring Act of 1998 (112 Stat.
2681, et seq.; 22 U.S.C. 6501 note, et
seq.), Delegation of Authority No. 234 of
October 1, 1999, Delegation of Authority
No. 236–3 of August 28, 2000 (and, as
appropriate, Delegation of Authority No.
257 of April 15, 2003), I hereby
determine that the objects to be
included in the exhibition ‘‘New
Photography 2013: Adam Broomberg
and Oliver Chanarin, Brendan Fowler,
Annette Kelm, Lisa Oppenheim, Anna
Ostoya, Josephine Pryde, and Eileen
Quinlan,’’ imported from abroad for
temporary exhibition within the United
States, are of cultural significance. The
objects are imported pursuant to loan
agreements with the foreign owners or
custodians. I also determine that the
exhibition or display of the exhibit
objects at The Museum of Modern Art,
New York, NY, from on or about
September 14, 2013, until on or about
February 5, 2014, and at possible
additional exhibitions or venues yet to
be determined, is in the national
interest. I have ordered that Public
Notice of these Determinations be
published in the Federal Register.

SUMMARY:

For
further information, including a list of
the exhibit objects, contact Julie
Simpson, Attorney-Adviser, Office of
the Legal Adviser, U.S. Department of
State (telephone: 202–632–6467). The
mailing address is U.S. Department of
State, SA–5, L/PD, Fifth Floor (Suite
5H03), Washington, DC 20522–0505.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:

Dated: June 27, 2013.
J. Adam Ereli,
Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary, Bureau
of Educational and Cultural Affairs,
Department of State.
[FR Doc. 2013–16155 Filed 7–3–13; 8:45 am]
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